
 
1099 Miller Drive, Altamonte Springs, FL 32701   

February 7, 2014  

Thomas Lubozynski, P.E. 
Waste & Air Resource Programs Administrator 
Florida Department of Environmental Protection, Central District 
3319 Maguire Boulevard, Suite 232 
Orlando, Florida 32803-3767  

David Bromfield 
Engineering Support Section 
Orange County Environmental Protection Division 
800 Mercy Drive, Suite 4 
Orlando, Florida 32808    

Subject: Annual Financial Assurance Adjustment - 2014 
Taft Recycling, Inc. (MRF and Transfer Station) 
375 7th Street, Taft, Orange County, Florida 
Permit No. SO48-0173968-009  

Dear Mr. Lubozynski and Mr. Bromfield:  

Please find attached the 2014 adjusted financial assurance cost estimate for the Taft Transfer 
Station and Material Recovery Facility owned and operated by Taft Transfer Station, Inc. The 
most recent approved cost estimate of $196,786.02 has been adjusted by an inflation factor of 
1.7% as directed in the FDEP Memorandum dated January 2, 2014 (see attached Form 62-
701900(28). The new closure cost estimate is $200,131.38. As requested in the Memorandum, 
the financial assurance adjustment is being submitted to your Department for review and 
approval. Upon your approval, I will ask our bonding company to issue a new certificate of 
insurance for the adjusted amount shown.   

If you have any questions or require any additional information, please contact me at (904) 673-
0446 or by e-mail mkaiser@wasteservicesinc.com

 

at your earliest convenience.  

Sincerely,  

  

Mike Kaiser 
Progressive Waste Solutions of FL, Inc.  

Cc: 
Solid.Waste.Financial.Coordinator@dep.state.fl.us
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